# Minutes of Mt Maunganui Bridge Club

Committee Meeting held on 11 August 2025 at 10 a.m.

**Present:** Michele Larnder, Dianne Stevens, Teri Logie, Julie Sheridan, Bernie Robinson, Barbara Stimson, Isobel McIntyre, Kay Burnie, Jane Dekker

Apologies: Joanne McLean

Minutes from the last Meeting: Moved: Michele, Seconded: Teri

# Matters arising from the minutes:

**TECT:** We are unlikely to receive TECT funding for new bridgemates but the purchase will still go ahead.

Servery Doors: On hold for now but we are hoping to install them at a later date

Fire Extinguisher: Not yet done but Teri is sorting it out

# Treasurer's Report:

Jane presented a financial report comparing our income and expenses with the previous year. All is looking good and our balance sheet is healthy. Manawa have been taken over by Contact therefore our shares are now with Contact. It was agreed that future dividends will be reinvested for the next year at least.

#### General Business:

**Programme book:** We will include our Wednesday afternoon casual sessions in the programme book for next year. We will keep table money the same and request cash.

**Building Manager**. We still have had no communication from Ian Glover and are yet to meet the Building Manager.

### Tournament review

The last tournament was extremely successful but it was clear that a way of directing 'traffic' at the top of the stairs needs to be refined for future tournaments.

### Use of names in reporting results

We are to add a disclaimer to our enrolment form to cover our right to publish names on results pages etc. If any member does not want their name published we can refer to them by their NZ Bridge number.

Disclaimer: While The Mount Maunganui club will exercise all due care, by signing this form and providing your personal information you acknowledge that you agree to have any information provided to be used for club purposes, not excluding being published on our website or in our annual programme book.

Fun Over the Bridge: We will make this an annual even from next year.

Lovelock Pairs: We will decline hosting the Loveblock pairs at our club.

Health and Safety: A director had a health incident recently and needed to be taken to the hospital by ambulance. We realise that there is a need for a wheelchair and a member has offered to provide one. The people from next door at the Surf Lifesaving Club were extremely helpful and were able to assist the ambulance staff greatly. They have assured us that we can always call on them and they are all trained in life saving skills. We are immensely grateful to them for their assistance.

Other Business: No other business

Meeting closed at: 11.05 am

Next meeting to be held Tuesday 9th September 2025 at 10am